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Committee Members 

 

 

Left to Right:  

Samson Santimano -Cultural Secretary; Ruby Moraes – Communications Director,  

Tony Braganza – Committee Member; Leslie de Souza – General Secretary; 

Aggie D’Mello – Treasurer; Lydia Nazareth – President;  

Norman da Costa – Vice President; Christine Rodrigues – Social Secretary; 

Romeo D’Souza – Asst. Communication Director; Ida Gomes – Asst. Social Secretary 

The picture was taken in December 2019 



3 

 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S ANNUAL REPORT - 2020 

Reflecting on the past year 2020, it has been a roller coaster ride with the pandemic looming over us.   

We started out the year with guns blazing and hosted two events (Whist and Bunco) to a sold-out crowd.  

There after we were hit by COVID-19 and due to lockdowns and strict health regulations and limits to numbers 

for gatherings, we were unable to host anything else and that included the AGM. 

Due to the continued COVID-19 restrictions, the remainder of 2020 was quiet, and we were only able to hold a 

few virtual Executive Committee meetings.  

Your executive: 

Norman Da Costa (Vice-President) although only a couple of events were held, Norman was always available 

to be my sounding board and never hesitated to provide his support when needed.  

Leslie de Souza (General Secretary) continues to manage the administrative end of the association and keeps 

all records in a meticulous fashion.  

Aggie D’Mello (Treasurer) despite there being only two events, Aggie maintained the association’s finances in 

his usual efficient and thorough manner.  He was once again commended for his presentation and record 

keeping skills. 

Christine Rodrigues (Social Secretary) at the start of 2020, Christine very successfully ran a Whist and Bunco, 

assisted by her husband Rudi.  

Ida Gomes (Assistant Social Secretary) she is always the first to offer her assistance at a drop of a hat. 

Ruby Moraes (Communications Director) continues to provide her expertise.  She goes above and beyond to 

ensure that all information sent to our members is accurate and timely. 

Romeo D`Souza (Assistant Communications Director) has assisted our Communications Director in making 

sure we are up to speed.  Due to the shut-down, Romeo was unable to double up as a photographer.  In 

addition, he ensures that all the association’s computers are updated and secure. 

Tony Braganza (Member) continues to be of assistance whenever asked upon. 

Thanks go to our auditors Alcino Rodrigues and Alvito Fernandes.  They continue as our auditors for the third 

year in a row.  Aloysius Mathias continues to represent the association at the Seniors Council within the City of 

Mississauga.  He is proactive in forwarding any pertinent information that would benefit our members.  

Finally, on behalf of my Executive Committee, I wish to take this opportunity to wish you all continued good 

health and stay safe. 

  

Lydia Nazareth – President 
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PS.  In closing, I can’t help but mention that with the year 2020 going by with only two events, the committee 

brain-stormed and decided to have virtual bingo sessions.  The first two sessions in 2021 were on a trial basis.  

They were a big hit with our members, so the bi-weekly Bingo was born.  Christine, with assistance from Tony 

Braganza are doing a splendid job with conducting the Bingo sessions.  We are continuing to explore other 

possible events to hold virtually. 
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